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DIARY DATES 
 

MARCH 
 28th  JSC Art Competition Display 
           Multi Purpose Room 

APRIL 
 1st   District Futsal (Girls) 
 3rd   Foundation Easter Concert 
          JSC PJ Day Fundraiser 
 4th   Whole School Performing Arts 
 Competition (PAC) 
 

Last Day of Term 1 
Early Dismissal - 2:30pm 

 

 22nd     First day of Term 2 

 23rd Being Brave Performances  
 24th Yrs 3-6 District Cross Country 
 25th ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Issue 9 

Dear Parents and Guardians 

  

Art Show: Sustainable Materials  
We have had a fantastic response to the JSC Art For The Kids competition. I have been very  
impressed with the artwork and sculptures our students have spectacularly created as the  
entries have come into the office. It’s going to be extremely difficult to pick our winners!  
Parents, if you would like to view the artworks our talented students have created, we invite you 
to come and view the artwork which will be displayed in the Multipurpose room (at the front of 
the school) before assembly from 2:30pm to 2:50pm and after assembly from 3:20pm to 3:40pm. 
Judging is next week with winners published in next week’s newsletter. 
 
Join us for an inspiring art show featuring artwork created using sustainable materials.  
 
Date: Friday, 28th March 
Time: 2:30 PM - 3:40 PM  Before & after assembly  
Venue: New Gisborne Primary School 
All funds raised will go to the Royal Children's Hospital.  Support a great cause while enjoying 
some beautiful, eco-friendly art!  
 
Emergency Evacuation Drill 

Our Emergency Evacuation Drill was really successful yesterday with all staff and students making 

it to the safety of the oval in an organised and orderly fashion. We regularly practice each type of 

drill to ensure that staff fully understand the process and that we iron out any minor problems. 

Apart from the siren the student’s tasks are always pretty easy, follow the directions of the 

teacher who is looking after you. 

 

Tuning In To Kids 

Thank you to all the families who turned out on Tuesday night for our Tuning In To Kids  
program. We were very lucky to have Professor Sophie Havighurst one of the authors of the 
 program presenting to our parents. We were unable to stream or record their intellectual content 
however, we do have a copy of the slides and handouts that I will attach to our  
Facebook page. There are free online sessions available that were sent out through Compass  
yesterday. 
 

NAPLAN  

Thank you to all the staff and students who were involved in this process. We understand how 

disruptive this is to normal classroom processes, but we are looking forward to getting our whole 

school data. 

 

2026 Foundation Enrolments 

Enrolment forms will be available to download from the Department of Education website, our 

school website or to collect from the office from 22nd April, 2025. 

  

2026 Parent Information Sessions will be run at New Gisborne Primary School. A daytime  

session will take place on Thursday 1st May from 12pm-1pm and an evening session on  

Tuesday 13th May from 6pm-7pm. These sessions will also include a brief school tour. 

  

2026 Foundation School Tours will run on Monday mornings at 10am, by appointment only,  

commencing Monday 28th April, they are led by our student leaders. Foundation School Tour  

bookings and Parent Information Session bookings can be made via TryBooking.  Information and 

booking details will be posted on Compass and the school website in coming weeks. 

   
Shane West 
Principal 
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JSC PJ Day Fundraiser– RCH Good Friday Appeal 
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Parents’ Association 
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QKR! Subway Orders 
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Chester Chatter 

Chester found out this week that there’s a lot of  
teamwork that goes on every day amongst his friends.  
He was delighted to discover that while the Foundation  
students were learning about the letter B they grew 
beans in seedling containers. When the Year 4s heard 
there were beans needing a place to grow they made 
space for them in the kitchen garden by getting the 
 garden beds ready. Then the lunchtime gardening club 
planted the beans while they were working together on 
Tuesday. It was an all-round team effort! The next fun 
part will be eating the beans.  

 
 

Chester also took part in his first evacuation drill 
this week. The students filed sensibly and calmly to 
the oval and Chester trotted along, just as calmly 
and sensibly, happily collecting pats from his 
friends.  
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PE/Sport 
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Energy Breakthrough 
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Indoor Activities 
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Canteen 
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Canteen 
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Uniform Shop 

Our Uniform Shop is open 
8.30am - 11.30am 

Every Tuesday  
 

Trish Johnstone 
Uniform Shop 

UNIFORM PRICE INCREASE EFFECTIVE 1ST APRIL 2025 
 

Unfortunately, due to rising manufacturing and freight costs, our uniform supplier has     
advised us that as of 1st April 2025, they will be increasing their uniform prices. 

 
We have tried to keep increases as minimal as possible for our school community. 

 

Art Smocks 
For those of you who have ordered art smocks, our supplier is currently away on holidays 

until April 11th. 
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Visual Arts 
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Visual Arts cont.. 

YEAR ONE: creating ABSTRACT paintings 
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Community - Rotary Gisborne Easter Hunt 
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 To enter the competition please print the above picture. 

 Rotary Gisborne will collect entries from the school office at 9am Thursday April 3rd. 

Winners will be announced at the Easter Fun Day April 12th 

 
Community– Rotary Gisborne Easter Colouring Competition 
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